
Dear Pastor and Faithful Prayer Partners,

‘“I thank my God, making mention of thee always in 
my prayers, hearing of thy love and faith, which thou 
hast toward the Lord Jesus and toward all saints;”  
Philemon 1:4,5

Thank you so much for your prayer support and/
or financial support. Your faithfulness means more 
to us than you will ever know!  God’s grace is and 
always will be sufficient!

March, -Along the deputation trail in 
March we had scheduled meetings 
in the states of South Carolina, 
Georgia, Tennessee, and Kentucky. 
God kept us safe and we met 
many of God’s precious people. 
Beginning the second week of 
March we completed two weeks of 
required training at the home office. 
The first week was ROAM Advanced 
Missionary Training. It was a week of 
beneficial instruction and encouragement from 
the veteran ROA missionaries. The second week 
was intense In-Prison Training. Many beneficial 
subjects were covered such as Gang Awareness, 
Islam Awareness, Suicide Awareness, and Inmate 
Behavior. All I can say is the teachers sure knew their 
assigned subjects and I humbly and earnestly pray 
the anointing and the guidance of the Holy Spirit upon 
myself and others as we enter the prisons. During the 

third week our home church, 
Bible Baptist, held 

its annual 
Jubilee. We 
a v e r a g e d 

600-700 each day in attendance. We were 
strengthened and encouraged. I can agree along with 
others that it was the best Jubilee ever! 

APRIL, -In April we had meetings in the states of 
Mississippi, North Carolina, Kentucky, West Virginia, 
Massachusetts, Connecticut and Pennsylvania. The 
first week of April I was in prison at Santa Rosa 
Correctional Facility in Milton, FL for three days. I 
came home sick for a few days and had to cancel 

a meeting but recovered quickly and was able to 
travel again. A soul was saved to the glory 

of God at Santa Rosa and lots of Spanish 
literature was passed out.

Praise the Lord! He has blessed us 
with complete Spanish Bibles and 
New Testaments through Wings 
Bearing Precious Seed; a ministry 

of Central Baptist Church in Mt. 
Vernon, KY. Additionally, Antioch 

Printing Press in Harlem, GA has 
supplied us with a large variety and amount 

of conversion testimonies and subject pamphlets 
in Spanish. 
 
While traveling we got to take a few days of vacation 
and were able to take the kids to Niagara Falls. Seeing 
God’s beauty and majesty there was breathtaking.  
Thank you to the churches that have opened up 
their prophets’ chambers to allow us to stay and be 
refreshed. 

MINISTRY NEED: I will be headed into Texas Prisons 
in the next few weeks. Pray that God will give me 
wisdom, discernment and the ability to reach the 
Spanish-speaking inmates there. We also ask for 
God’s protection and safety through our travels.  My 
wife Rebekah also has a special unspoken need that 
she would like for you to keep in your prayers.  

God bless you all and our prayers are with you.

March - April 2024

The Proctor Family
Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support!


